[Published in edited form in News Letter]

24 November 2009

Dear Editor,

I was surprised to read in the News Letter on 20 November (page 6) the views of a criminal barrister who felt that there was no need to change the law to allow heavier sentences for burglary. He argued that “the typical sentence handed down for the type of crimes…seen in the past week or two would be between 10-15 years,” and that “similar burglaries targeting non-elderly people would typically attract around six to nine years.”
I have followed cases over the last two years where burglars have been convicted and recall no evidence of such lengthy sentences. Indeed of the last half dozen I recorded from the press none came near the typical sentences quoted by the barrister yet most had little or nothing by way of mitigation going for them. 
They were: 
3 November 2009, Justin Martin, 5 years for a burglary while out on licence (56 previous convictions including 13 for burglary).

22 October 2009, Daniel Doran, 2 ½ years for seven burglaries.
27 May 2009, Jonathan Craig, 2 years for one burglary and a cannabis offence (101 previous convictions, 13 for burglary).
22 April 2009, Thomas Bacon, 1½ years for four burglaries; Thomas Nann 180 hours community service for one burglary.
9 April 2009, William Gallagher, 2 ½ years for a burglary while out on licence after a 2003 sentence of nine years for robbery.
7 October 2008, Seamus Baker, 2 years for five burglaries.

One must also recall that only 50% of any burglary sentence is served, hardly 10% of burglaries lead to a conviction, and most burglars are prolific. 
The News Letter itself reported on 5 May 2009 following a freedom of information request that from 2004 to 2006 some 56% of convictions for burglary did not result in a custodial sentence. 

I rest my case.
As I pointed out in an earlier letter, it is not a change in the law that is needed but a change in judicial practice using the sentencing options already available. Most people would cheer if the sentences handed out were anything like those presently available and supposedly being meted out. 

It was the view of the Lord Chief Justice in England expressed in January this year that after a burglary conviction “there must be more consistent sentencing recognising a victim's trauma and loss.”  All that is required is that the Lord Chief Justice in Northern Ireland enforces that here.
Yours faithfully

OVER-BURGLED PENSIONER
[Please withhold name and address:

jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com]
